
THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 1, 2003 
 
 
 
NEWS 
 
TESTING FEE ENACTED 
 Beginning July 1, the Testing Office will charge a $5 non-refundable fee to take placement tests at 
Lane. The one fee covers all the placement tests. However, if the student elects to re-test, the $5 fee must 
be paid again. Directions for the student: 1. Go to the Students First! counter in building 1 to pay the fee 
and get a receipt; 2. bring your receipt to the Testing Office when you are ready to test. If you have any 
questions about the placement test fee, call 463-3100 or 463-5324. You will not be able to test without a 
receipt. Contact: Lora Ferrin. 
 
IN MEMORY 
 Jay Jones died of cancer June 19 at age 70. He joined Lane in 1969 as a counselor and was 
director of student activities from 1972 until his retirement in 1991. An obituary was published in Register-
Guard June 25 and can be found at www.registerguard.com .  
 
TRYING TO SAVE YOUR DEPARTMENT MONEY? 
 Perhaps we can be of assistance. An on-campus program called Specialized Employment Services 
is in the unique position of providing a labor force of adults with developmental disabilities who perform 
various duties both on and off campus. One of the services we provide is mailing services for large, small, 
long-term and/or short-term projects. We already provide mailing services to a number of campus 
departments/programs including KLCC, Business Development Center, LCC Foundation, and Oregon 
Small Business Development at a very competitive price. You might take a look at whether you are using 
your time effectively collating material, stuffing envelopes, labeling, sealing, and performing all the tasks 
that go along with large mail-outs or projects. Your time may be better utilized doing other more pressing 
tasks at-hand. To quote Rosemary Busby from BDC, "SES has been vital in providing low-cost marketing 
assistance for the Business Development Center over the years, freeing up valuable staff time for better 
service to business owners. They have performed well and met all of our mailing deadlines."  
 So, please take a look at your workload; give us a call, and perhaps we can streamline some of 
your work and save you money at the same time! Contact either Tom Tennent, site supervisor, at ext. 5103 
or Patty Parks, Job Developer, at ext. 5099. 
 
FERPA IS ALIVE AND WELL IN NATIVE BANNER/EXPRESSLANE 
 Helen Garrett, director of Enrollment Services/Registrar and primary custodian for FERPA 
(Family Educational Rights and Policy Act) reminds everyone to be aware of what information in 
ExpressLane or Native Banner may or may not be released to students or the general public.  
 Please visit the COPPS FERPA website at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/release.htm to review 
LCC's FERPA policies. 
 When the word "Confidential" displays at the top of any Native Banner form or in ExpressLane, 
you must not release any information to the requestor. You must say, "There is no information available on 
that person." Unless the requestor can produce a password or a photo ID, to prove that they are the student, 
you may not release any information.  
 Helen encourages you to invite her to staff meetings for a quick "Top 10 Most Important Things to 
know about FERPA" presentation to stay current with FERPA regulations. 
 Submitted by Helen Barker Garrett, ext. 5686. 
 
THE PURPOSE OF WORK 
 During the May 14, Classified Professional Development half-day training with Randall Wright, 
participants were challenged with 13 ways to rediscover the purpose of work. Element 11 asked us to find a 
sense of accomplishment in our jobs. An example is graduation. Graduation is an event that allows us to 
feel, smell, hear, and touch the lives of the students, their families, and our fellow staff and administration. 
To see the completion of the educational process lets us experience gratification with our work. For more 



information on Randall's training or if you have training suggestions, contact a member of your Classified 
Professional Development Team. Submitted by Dean Middleton, CPDT chairperson. 
 
PACIFIC ISLANDS NEWS SERVICE GLAD TO HEAR ABOUT GRAD 
 The Pacific Islands Report online news service is reprinting the success story about Lane culinary 
arts graduate Jerry Nathan who plans to open a bed and breakfast in his hometown Marshall Islands. The 
Pacific Islands Report web site is http://www.pireport.com . Marketing and Public Relations produces 
Lane's success story web page at www.lanecc.edu/instadv/success/story/index.htm . If you have a success 
story tip, contact Joan Aschim, ext. 5591 or e-mail. 
 
MILEAGE REIMBURSEMENT RATE REMINDER 
 Reminder: Beginning July 1, the mileage reimbursement rate for use of private vehicles will be 36 
cents per mile. Another reminder: Beginning July 1, all airfare for college relate travel must be booked 
through the state agreement with Azumano Travel. The American Express program was cancelled as of 
June 30. Contact: Linda Sue McDonald. 
 
REMINDER: CHANGES IN BOISE CASCADE OFFICE PRODUCTS ORDERING 
 With the retirement of Steve Evans and office restructuring of Warehouse Services, the activities 
of that area will become the responsibility of Printing/Graphics/Mail Services on July 1. As we begin a new 
fiscal year, please note some changes regarding your purchases from Boise Cascade Office Products. 
 Boise Cascade account maintenance will be coordinated by Vicki Miller in Printing/Graphics. 
When you write your new annual standing PO (open PO) for Boise, send a copy of the PO to Vicki via 
inter-campus mail so she can update account and location information for Boise. (You should send the 
vendor copy directly to Boise.)  
 Remember to include on your PO your consignee number, a contact phone number, and the 
physical location of your department office and any other special instructions/directions to ensure proper 
delivery of your purchases. (If you don't have or know your consignee number, call Vicki at 463-5373.) 
When writing your purchase order in the Banner system, be sure to choose the correct Boise address from 
the vendor database: 4660 North Channel Avenue, Portland. 
 When placing an order for Boise Cascade merchandise, do not send your orders to 
Printing/Graphics or the Warehouse. You can order conveniently and directly from Boise via phone, fax, or 
online. You may charge purchases to a PO or your P-card.  
 Delivery service is even better now that Boise Cascade employs its own delivery personnel, so 
your purchases will be brought right to your desk. If returns are necessary, the merchandise can be picked 
up directly from you as well. Throughout the year, please continue to communicate any physical relocation 
of college staff that receive Boise orders to ensure prompt delivery service. Changes in location should be 
directed to Vicki Miller at Printing/Graphics.  
 For more information, contact Vicki Miller, Printing/Graphics, 463-5373. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
CLASSIFIED COUNCIL MEETING 
 Classified Council meets Thursday, July 3, from 8:30-10 a.m., room 217, building 16 (Science and 
Math). Major topics: plans for the upcoming year, governance, committee vacancies. All employees are 
welcome! Contact: Elizabeth Uhlig, ext. 5466.  
 
REMINDER: RITES OF PASSAGE OPENING CEREMONY IS JULY 7 
 The Rites of Passage summer academy for middle-school and high-school students of color will 
hold opening ceremonies on Monday, July 7, from 6-8 p.m. in the Center for Meeting and Learning, 
building 19, room 104, main campus. Everyone's invited. Contact: Greg Evans. 
 
FISCAL YEAR-END CLOSING REMINDER: JUNE TRAVEL EXPENSE 
  July 10 is the final deadline for submission to College Finance of June travel expense 
reimbursement requests. Contact: Stan Barker.  
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 



 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is now available at 
_http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 ACADEMIC LEARNING SKILLS closed Fridays this summer until further notice. Questions? 
Call Carol at 463-5439 or Lynne at 463-5440. 
 STUDENT HEALTH CLINIC open 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m., Mondays through Thursdays, through 
August 14. Closed Fridays. The emergency phone, ext. 6666, is transferred to Public Safety after hours. 
Contact: Roxanne Atter. 
 
JOBS 
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Aviation Academy Director/Advanced Technology Division, closing 7/8 
* Director of Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/1 
 
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE CLASSIFIED 
CONTRACT 
* Posting #02C014 Program Coordinator (.920 FTE)/Continuing Education and Educational Outreach, 
closing: 7/7 
 
ADS 
[published as submitted] 
 
ANY INTEREST? OLD KITCHEN COOK STOVE. Light green enamel, very nice looking. I'm not sure 
what I should ask for it. It is in my way, and I'm looking for someone who might have an interest in it. 
Helen Wagner, Continuing Ed, 726-7416.` 
 
'99 JEEP WRANGLER SPORT, .6 Liter, auto, A/C, cassette, tow package, Tropical Blue color. 61,000 
miles. Below Blue Book at 12,777.00. Call Lottie at 744-2987.` 
 
FREE TRAMPOLINE. There is a tear in the canvas so the canvas needs to be replaced, or . . . do you have 
some use for the metal frame? If interested, please call Marge at ext. 5137, or at home, 343-8241.` 
 
WANTED: USED, inexpensive laptop; must have a CD drive, a floppy drive and a modem --- it's primarily 
for internet access and typewriting while traveling. Lloyd Rain. 5572.` 
 
FRESH MARIONBERRIES, BOYSENBERRIES, AND BLUEBERRIES: Don't miss out on the most 
delicious treat of the year. Early Marionberries are almost ready and the Boysens and Blues won't be far 
behind. Call me to order your berries for pick-up, or for picking dates and times. Christine Krygier, X5106 
or 689-8254.` 
 
SHORT-TERM RENTAL for visiting professor or?? Nice 3 bedroom, 1-1/2 bath home in Thurston, 2-car 
attached garage, large backyard and deck, fireplace, fully fenced, RV parking. Georgia Nissen, ext. 3261.` 
 
FOR SALE:TWIN SIZE CAPTAINS bed, four drawers and a storage cupboard form the base of this oak 
bed. Excellent Condition, paid $400.00, Sell $150.00/offer Mattress not included. Call Jean at X5676 or 
744-5994.` 
 
WANTED: EXPERIENCED PHLEBOTOMIST with a minimum of 5 years experience in a clinical setting 
with current skills and knowledge of the art of blood collection for diagnostic purposes to assist primary 
phlebotomy instructor working one-on-one teach students phlebotomy techniques. Current experience as a 
phlebotomy trainer in a clinical setting and current PbT certification preferred. 18 hours total at $30 per 
hour. Dates needed Aug 12,13,14, 19, 20, 21, 26, 27, 28, Sep 2, 3, 4 10:30am-Noon. Contact Chris Roberts, 
Continuing Education, 463-5910.` 
 



MISC. FOR SALE: 1984 MERCEDES-BENZ 300TD (turbodiesel wagon) in great condition. 258K miles; 
runs reliably and consistently, but needs work on rear suspension and has a few other minor mechanical 
issues. AC currently non-functional. Needs 2 tires. Excellent car for around town or deliveries. Slow but 
very solid and stable. Perhaps a first car for a teenager? Very nice for a car of this age. Asking $1200. 
VERY LARGE CORNER-STYLE "POWER DESK" With extension arm, computer monitor support, dual 
(bilateral) mouse pad spaces - one is missing but easily replaced, a 5-outlet power strip built into the 
woodwork with individually-switched outlets, 3 phone lines built into cabinetry, an under-cabinet light to 
see what you're doing down there, sliding printer platter (all you need is a 12 foot printer cable, depending 
on where you place the computer itself), specific cabinet space for the computer with room for making 
connections, huge software and printer supply storage, with individual pull-outs and inserts, large, shallow 
desk drawer with dividers and lining for small items, three drawers with individual compartments (and 
variability of the formation of the dividers), one of which will hold hanging files. All drawers are on top 
quality sliders that remove easily; all doors (that cover every opening) are on top quality hinge hardware 
that is easily attached and removed at your whim. The woodwork is finished on all sides so there is no 
"ugly" view of this desk. Asking $700. Well over $3000 new. Easily disassembled and transported with a 
van or pickup. AB BRAND FILE CABINET with sliding doors. Brown color. 6.5' tall by 3' wide and 1' 
deep. Could be fireproof, but not sure. Cost new (about 10 yrs ago) was $1500. Asking $400. 
WURLITZER UPRIGHT 'STUDIO GRAND' PIANO. In excellent condition and has been professionally 
tuned lately. Medium brown color. Blemish on bench seat. Value professionally determined to be $2300; 
asking $1950. Come and play it. you'll love it. DINING SET: Table is round but expands with up to 4 
leaves to be over 10' long so as to seat 12. Oak, has four chairs, two with arms. Very heavy construction 
and high quality. Asking $1700. HOUSE IN SANTA CLARA: 4150 Berrywood Drive. See 
www.galandhaas.com <http://www.galandhaas.com/> for virtual tour. 4BR 3BA,garden shed, converted 
garage, two phone lines, DSL, Bonus room, many extras. Very quiet neighborhood with many families. 
Contact Mark Thoreson (Science) at 515-5908 or thunder@academydentalassist.com .` 
 
SEEKING A HOME for a wonderful lynx point Siamese FIV positive neutered young male with a heart 
tugging story. Even through this little guy has been through a lot he loves being petted and held. If anyone 
can give this special guy a home please contact Jody Harmon (bluestray@yahoo.com). Submitted by 
Carolyn Cruz, Computer Services.`` 
 
FREE HI-FI CONSOLE. No one wants this, but it is made with very nice wood. Rather than taking it to the 
dump--perhaps someone who does woodworking might like to have it. Helen Wagner, Continuing Ed, 726-
7416`` 
 
TINY ONE-BEDROOM APARTMENT on W. 8th and Polk, with small fenced private backyard, available 
July 1st or a couple days after (in process of being finished - brand new!) $450 including utilities, first, last, 
security deposit. Call Bojana, 463-5476 or Pete 520-1842 or either at 1-541-466-5601.`` 
 
FOR RENT: Plan now for a great summer get-away at Sunriver. Bike, hike, 
swim, fish, canoe, shop or just relax. There are lots of options from this 
great location. Our cabin sleeps four, is fully furnished, has four bikes, 
and a big private deck with barbecue. Rent is $85/night or seven nights for 
the price of six. Call Ginny Reich at #686-8188. (EFL & S - retired)`` 
 
I AM LOOKING TO RENT A HOUSE at the beach the week of August 11th for three nights big enough 
for two people and a dog. Doesn't have to be anything fancy and reasonable rates. If you have such paradise 
I can be reached at 463-5362, Melanie Brown, Curriculum/Scheduling office.`` 
 
FOR SALE: 1986 Mercury Topaz GS, black 4-door, runs great, 140K, needs some TLC. $500 OBO. 
Chantell Hayson, 463-5203, or after hours at 683-8441.`` 
 
FOR SALE: Love seat, hide-a-bed. $45 or best offer. Call Nelson or Molly at 465-8076.`` 
 
FOR SALE: ANTIQUE OAK ICEBOX. 45H x 25W x 18D. Good condition, $180 OBO. I can email a 
picture to interested parties.... Monica (ABSE) 520-6702.``` 



 
MOVING SALE: 1920s vintage poplar kitchen table, pullout leaves, 30" X 40" w/leaves 30" X 54" - $150. 
1880s oak sewing machine table with original machine and brass findings - $75. Kenmore dehumidifier, 
40pt/24 hr - $75. Fedders window air conditioner, 5,000 BTU - $25. Omega B-22 photo enlarger (no lens) 
new $250 - $75. M&F love seat, ivory with light blue stripe, $50. 100 Architectural Digests, 1977-1993 - 
$20. Everything is in great working condition. Call for pictures e-mailed to you. Bob/Diane Prokop, Retired 
Faculty, 341-1234.``` 
 
FOR SALE: SEALY POSTUREPEDIC queen size mattress (firm,) box springs, and metal frame. $150. 
Nadine Williams, Ext. 5824, or 685-0247``` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only 
summer term. See www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm for more information. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, 
daily@lanecc.edu . 7/1/03 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 8, 2003 
 
 
 
NEWS 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our Spring 
Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more learning centered at 
Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this question: How does your work 
improve and expand student learning? 
 Since learning is one of our core values, understanding how we think about this principle as a 
college is important in preparing for our accreditation in October 2004.  
 "The Child Care Co-op implements the philosophy of LCC every day in our preschool 
environment. We support children's strengths and interests, meet individual needs and learning styles and 
provide learning experiences that are relevant and meaningful to their lives. We also support the needs of 
parents who are students at LCC. The staff is dedicated to doing our best to provide a welcoming, 
respectful and inclusive environment where all children can be successful." Zandra Lee, ASLCC Child 
Care Co-op 
 Thank you, Zandra, for your work in enhancing student learning. The office of Instruction and 
Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase a gourmet coffee drink or a regular coffee/tea 
and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example of how 
her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an example, please send an 
e-mail to SelfStudyAccrediation@lanecc.edu .  
 
TRYING TO SAVE YOUR DEPARTMENT MONEY?  
 Need more time to do other projects? Perhaps we can be of assistance. An on campus program 
called Specialized Employment Services is in the unique position of providing a labor force of adults with 
developmental disabilities who perform various duties both on and off campus. One of the services we 
provide is mailing services for large, small, long-term and/or short-term projects. We already provide 
mailing services to a number of campus departments/programs at very competitive prices. You might take a 
look at whether you are using your time effectively collating material, stuffing envelopes, labeling, sealing 
and performing all the tasks that go along with large mail-outs or projects. Your time may be better utilized 
doing other more pressing tasks at-hand. To quote Barbara Enright from LCC Foundation Office on SES, 
"you are welcome to mention us as having used the services of SES. I have found this service to be 
invaluable to our office. SES has a caring, committed staff from what I have seen and I would like to see 
them supported." Barbara requested that you not contact the Foundation Office now as they are swamped 
with work! 
 So, please take a look at your workload; give us a call, and perhaps we can streamline some of 
your work and save you money at the same time! Contact either Tom Tennent, site supervisor, at 5103 or 
Patty Parks, Job Developer, at 5099. 
 
REMINDER: TESTING FEE ENACTED 
 Beginning July 1, the Testing Office will charge a $5 non-refundable fee to take placement tests at 
Lane. The one fee covers all the placement tests. However, if the student elects to re-test, the $5 fee must 
be paid again. Directions for the student: 1. Go to the Students First! counter in building 1 to pay the fee 
and get a receipt; 2. bring your receipt to the Testing Office when you are ready to test. If you have any 
questions about the placement test fee, call 463-3100 or 463-5324. You will not be able to test without a 
receipt. Contact: Lora Ferrin. 
 
REMINDER: CHANGES IN BOISE CASCADE OFFICE PRODUCTS ORDERING 
 With the retirement of Steve Evans and office restructuring of Warehouse Services, the activities 
of that area will become the responsibility of Printing/Graphics/Mail Services on July 1. As we begin a new 
fiscal year, please note some changes regarding your purchases from Boise Cascade Office Products. 



 Boise Cascade account maintenance will be coordinated by Vicki Miller in Printing/Graphics. 
When you write your new annual standing PO (open PO) for Boise, send a copy of the PO to Vicki via 
inter-campus mail so she can update account and location information for Boise. (You should send the 
vendor copy directly to Boise.)  
 Remember to include on your PO your consignee number, a contact phone number, and the 
physical location of your department office and any other special instructions/directions to ensure proper 
delivery of your purchases. (If you don't have or know your consignee number, call Vicki at 463-5373.) 
When writing your purchase order in the Banner system, be sure to choose the correct Boise address from 
the vendor database: 4660 North Channel Avenue, Portland. 
 When placing an order for Boise Cascade merchandise, do not send your orders to 
Printing/Graphics or the Warehouse. You can order conveniently and directly from Boise via phone, fax, or 
online. You may charge purchases to a PO or your P-card.  
 Delivery service is even better now that Boise Cascade employs its own delivery personnel, so 
your purchases will be brought right to your desk. If returns are necessary, the merchandise can be picked 
up directly from you as well. Throughout the year, please continue to communicate any physical relocation 
of college staff that receive Boise orders to ensure prompt delivery service. Changes in location should be 
directed to Vicki Miller at Printing/Graphics.  
 For more information, contact Vicki Miller, Printing/Graphics, 463-5373. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
LIVE BROADCAST OF THE OREGON COUNTRY FAIR 
 KLCC 89.7 FM will broadcast live from the Oregon Country Fair beginning Friday, July 11, and 
continuing throughout the weekend. The performances begin each day at 11:15 a.m. and continue until 7 
p.m.  KLCC will broadcast all the music, all three days from the Oregon Country Fair Main Stage, 
except for a break on Friday afternoon to air KLCC's Northwest Passage at 4 p.m. and NPR's All Things 
Considered from 4:30-5:30 p.m. Following Saturday's live broadcast, Downtown Deb will host a special 
Dead Air from the Fair from 7-9 p.m. Visit www.klcc.org and click on "Listen to KLCC" to listen from 
your computer. The broadcast is entirely funded by generous sponsors from the KLCC business 
community. Let KLCC take you to the Fair -- whether in your home, car, garden, workplace, at your 
computer, or on your way to the fair. Keep the magic of the Oregon Country Fair with you, courtesy of 
KLCC 89.7 FM Eugene. Contact: Gayle Chisholm. 
 
REMINDER: STREET FAIR WEDNESDAYS 
 This summer, Student Life offers Street Fair Wednesdays through September 10 with food and 
other vendors from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Contact Tina Lymath at ext 5336 for more information.  
 
REMINDER: FAIR BOOTH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 The Lane County Fair is August 12-17 and volunteers are needed to staff the LCC booth. Various 
times are available. Concert schedule: 
 Tuesday, August 12, Heart; all shifts taken that day but I need someone to do an evening shift 
from 5:45-10 p.m.; first come, first served!) 
 Wednesday, August 13, Beach Boys; all shifts full except 5:45-10 p.m. 
 Thursday, August 14, Sixpence None the Richer. 
 Friday, August 15, Rascal Flats. 
 Saturday, August 16, Lonestar. 
 Sunday, August 17, Pepe and the Bottled Blondes and Hit Explosion. 
 Tuesday through Saturday concerts begin at 7:30 p.m. and the Sunday concert starts at 3 p.m. For 
information contact Tina Lymath at ext. 5336. 
 
REMINDER: FOUNDATION HARVEST DINNER AND GOLF SCRAMBLE 
  Something new is afoot with Lane's annual Dinner-Auction and Golf Scramble. First, we have 
transformed the dinner-auction to a brand new event, henceforth called The Harvest Dinner. This elegant 
event will take place Wednesday, September 24, at the Center for Meeting and Learning and will feature 
the extraordinary talents of Eugene's premier chefs who've graduated from our culinary arts program! 
Second, our 20th Annual Golf Scramble, scheduled for Friday, September 26, will be held at Shadow Hills 



Country Club. Carts and lunch are included with your registration and an award reception will follow the 
tournament. Contact the Foundation at ext. 5226 to register for either or both of these events. 
 
JOBS 
[submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE CLASSIFIED 
CONTRACT 
* Testing Lab Coordinator (.805 FTE position)/Social Science Division, closing 7/8 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Aviation Academy Director/Advanced Technology Division, closing 7/8 
* Administrative Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
* Instructional Specialist (.600 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
* Instructional Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
* Director of Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/1 
 
ADS 
[published as submitted] 
 
TWO BLACK INK CARTRIDGES for hp inkjet printer. Never used-- purchased the wrong number, and 
do not have receipt. They are number 45--printers they will fit are listed on box, if you need confirmation. I 
will sell you both cartridges for $40.00. Contact Gibby at x3304 or 914-2522.1 
 
WANTING TO RENT: A cabin at the beach the week of August 11th for two or three nights big enough 
for two people and a dog. Doesn’t have to be anything fancy and reasonable rates. If you have such 
paradise I can be reached at 463-5362, Melanie Brown, Curriculum/Scheduling office.` 
 
1996 HONDA ODYSSEY LX, 7 passenger van, loaded, 107,000 miles, excellent condition, automatic, 
$8250, Call Ann at 744-7337 (submitted by Stan Swank, Science)` 
 
1996 FORD F150 SUPERCAB PICKUP, automatic, 5.0 V-8, canopy, tow package, loaded, 82,000 miles, 
great condition, $7900, Stan Swank @5051.` 
 
ADORABLE KITTENS NEED HOMES. We rescued 3 abandoned kittens about 5-6 weeks old. The male 
is orange and the most independent. The white with charcoal gray patches is a frisky girl who wants your 
attention and tells you about it. The tortoise-shell girl is the smallest and quietly seeks your attention. If you 
are interested in adopting a kitty call 747-2259 (Jan or Randy). Jan Kleminsky, Computer Services. 
kleminskyj@lanecc.edu ` 
 
CONDO FOR SALE: Live by the river and Skinner Butte. Partial view of river. Walk/bike to town and the 
new courthouse. Enjoy the wildlife and the ultimate Eugene lifestyle! Four story, all brick, High Street Row 
House Condo. Approx. 1200 sq. ft., 2 bedroom, 1 1/2 bath with Jacuzzi tub. New kitchen. All updated t/o. 
$182,500 Jeanine (H) 541-485-3671 Cell 541-915-9698` 
 
FOR RENT: Quiet, clean, furnished one bedroom apartment between 14th and 15th and Pearl. No smokers, 
No pets , No loud music or wild parties. Ready to move in now. $410-450 plus deposits. A two bedroom 
will be available in a day or two. These are really nice and quiet with off-street parking and a lovely yard 
with picnic table for all to share. Clarice Bates, retired from Family and Health Careers. 345-3126` 
 
ANY INTEREST? OLD KITCHEN COOK STOVE. Light green enamel, very nice looking. I'm not sure 
what I should ask for it. It is in my way, and I'm looking for someone who might have an interest in it. 
Helen Wagner, Continuing Ed, 726-7416.`` 
 
'99 JEEP WRANGLER SPORT, .6 Liter, auto, A/C, cassette, tow package, Tropical Blue color. 61,000 
miles. Below Blue Book at 12,777.00. Call Lottie at 744-2987.`` 



 
FREE TRAMPOLINE. There is a tear in the canvas so the canvas needs to be replaced, or . . . do you have 
some use for the metal frame? If interested, please call Marge at ext. 5137, or at home, 343-8241.` 
 
WANTED: USED, inexpensive laptop; must have a CD drive, a floppy drive and a modem --- it's primarily 
for internet access and typewriting while traveling. Lloyd Rain. 5572.`` 
 
FRESH MARIONBERRIES, BOYSENBERRIES, AND BLUEBERRIES: Don't miss out on the most 
delicious treat of the year. Early Marionberries are almost ready and the Boysens and Blues won't be far 
behind. Call me to order your berries for pick-up, or for picking dates and times. Christine Krygier, X5106 
or 689-8254.`` 
 
SHORT-TERM RENTAL for visiting professor or?? Nice 3 bedroom, 1-1/2 bath home in Thurston, 2-car 
attached garage, large backyard and deck, fireplace, fully fenced, RV parking. Georgia Nissen, 942-2597.`` 
 
FOR SALE: TWIN SIZE CAPTAINS bed, four drawers and a storage cupboard form the base of this oak 
bed. Excellent Condition, paid $400.00, Sell $150.00/offer Mattress not included. Call Jean at X5676 or 
744-5994.`` 
 
WANTED: EXPERIENCED PHLEBOTOMIST with a minimum of 5 years experience in a clinical setting 
with current skills and knowledge of the art of blood collection for diagnostic purposes to assist primary 
phlebotomy instructor working one-on-one teach students phlebotomy techniques. Current experience as a 
phlebotomy trainer in a clinical setting and current PbT certification preferred. 18 hours total at $30 per 
hour. Dates needed Aug 12,13,14, 19, 20, 21, 26, 27, 28, Sep 2, 3, 4 10:30 am-Noon. Contact Chris 
Roberts, Continuing Education, 463-5910.`` 
 
MISC. FOR SALE: 1984 MERCEDES-BENZ 300TD (turbo diesel wagon) in great condition. 258K miles; 
runs reliably and consistently, but needs work on rear suspension and has a few other minor mechanical 
issues. AC currently non-functional. Needs 2 tires. Excellent car for around town or deliveries. Slow but 
very solid and stable. Perhaps a first car for a teenager? Very nice for a car of this age. Asking $1200. 
VERY LARGE CORNER-STYLE "POWER DESK" With extension arm, computer monitor support, dual 
(bilateral) mouse pad spaces - one is missing but easily replaced, a 5-outlet power strip built into the 
woodwork with individually-switched outlets, 3 phone lines built into cabinetry, an under-cabinet light to 
see what you're doing down there, sliding printer platter (all you need is a 12 foot printer cable, depending 
on where you place the computer itself), specific cabinet space for the computer with room for making 
connections, huge software and printer supply storage, with individual pull-outs and inserts, large, shallow 
desk drawer with dividers and lining for small items, three drawers with individual compartments (and 
variability of the formation of the dividers), one of which will hold hanging files. All drawers are on top 
quality sliders that remove easily; all doors (that cover every opening) are on top quality hinge hardware 
that is easily attached and removed at your whim. The woodwork is finished on all sides so there is no 
"ugly" view of this desk. Asking $700. Well over $3000 new. Easily disassembled and transported with a 
van or pickup. AB BRAND FILE CABINET with sliding doors. Brown color. 6.5' tall by 3' wide and 1' 
deep. Could be fireproof, but not sure. Cost new (about 10 yrs ago) was $1500. Asking $400. 
WURLITZER UPRIGHT 'STUDIO GRAND' PIANO. In excellent condition and has been professionally 
tuned lately. Medium brown color. Blemish on bench seat. Value professionally determined to be $2300; 
asking $1950. Come and play it. you'll love it. DINING SET: Table is round but expands with up to 4 
leaves to be over 10' long so as to seat 12. Oak, has four chairs, two with arms. Very heavy construction 
and high quality. Asking $1700. HOUSE IN SANTA CLARA: 4150 Berrywood Drive. See 
www.galandhaas.com <http://www.galandhaas.com/> for virtual tour. 4BR 3BA, garden shed, converted 
garage, two phone lines, DSL, Bonus room, many extras. Very quiet neighborhood with many families. 
Contact Mark Thoreson (Science) at 515-5908 or thunder@academydentalassist.com .`` 
 
FREE HI-FI CONSOLE. No one wants this, but it is made with very nice wood. Rather than taking it to the 
dump--perhaps someone who does woodworking might like to have it. Helen Wagner, Continuing Ed, 726-
7416``` 
 



DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only 
summer term. See www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm for more information. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, 
daily@lanecc.edu . 7/8/03 
 



THE DAILY  Extra Edition - Wednesday, July 9, 2003 
 
 
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETS TONIGHT 
 The Lane Community College Board of Education meets Wednesday, July 9, at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Boardroom, Building 3, main campus in Eugene. A work session precedes the meeting at 4:30 p.m. The 
agenda will be on the web at http://www.lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/agenda.htm Contact: President’s Office. 
 
WEBVIEWER FOR THE CALENDAR OF EVENTS GOES LIVE 
 The LCC WebViewer for viewing the college's calendar of events went live on Monday afternoon, 
July 7.  An overview session for the WebViewer will be held in the Boardroom (LCC03 216) on Thursday 
July 10, from 9-11 a.m. Navigational training and scheduling processes that changed on July 1 will be 
demonstrated and explained. 
 The WebViewer is an electronic calendar that accesses the college's scheduling database and 
displays them on the LCC homepage.  
 You can find the link to the LCC WebViewer on the lanecc.edu homepage under Calendar of 
Events. This link requires the use of Internet Explorer (IE) 5.5 or greater or Netscape 7.X. For Macintosh 
users; Mozilla will also work.  
 There are filters, or special selections, on the right side of the page that will help narrow down the 
college events in to more specific or management groupings. These filters will added, modified and deleted 
to meet current calendar needs. 
 The LCC WebViewer will display both academic classes for all campus locations and events that 
are sponsored by the college. All events and meetings scheduled with the Scheduling Office, the Center for 
Meeting and Learning or the Athletic/Recreational Sports Office will be displayed. This summer, event 
scheduling will be extended to the Business, Workforce and Extended Learning functions of the college. 
Contact: Alen Bahret. 
 
STUDENT RETENTION INVENTORY NEEDS YOUR PARTICIPATION 
 Lane's Success and Retention team is doing an inventory of all the efforts that are being made 
across campus to help keep students in school so they can successfully accomplish their academic goals. 
Please help us by sending a brief description of any retention efforts you or your colleagues are making to 
Dan Timberlake in the Counseling Department at _timberlaked@lanecc.edu . 
 
CATERING-NEW MENU AND CHANGES 
 The Catering Office has a new permanent phone number, 463-3517, and the catering kitchen is 
463-3520. We are located in building 19, room 202. Please note that Foodservices no longer provides 
catering from the Center building. We now have a new updated menu. Please discard any menu that you 
may currently have. Give us a call and we will be glad to send you a copy. Look for us by the end of 
summer on COPPS! Please send catering requests to Nancy Schwoerer; Catering, building 19 or gives us a 
call.  
 
THE DAILY normally publishes Tuesdays only summer term. Today’s extra edition accommodates extra 
items that were too late for Tuesday’s issue or are pertinent this week. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, 
daily@lanecc.edu 
 



The DAILY    Tuesday, July 15, 2003 
 
 
NEWS 
 
CONSTRUCTION ON RECYCLING WORK SPACE BEGINS 
 Thanks to the generous support from foundations, local businesses, and community members, 
Lane has obtained funding for an addition to the Center building that will house Recycling Services. 
Construction is expected to go to the end of summer. Recycling has moved to a temporary location to the 
west of building 15. Recycling staff will not have immediate access to a phone in this location but our 
extension will still be active. For recycling pick up requests, please continue to call ext. 5714, and leave a 
message with your request. Recycling staff will check messages several times per day and respond to your 
requests as quickly as possible. For immediate assistance, you may contact Jennifer Hayward at ext. 5594 
or the Facilities office at ext. 5216. 
 
ROSE, HOLMAN TO LEAD BOARD 
 The Lane Community College Board of Education elected officers for 2003/04 at its July 9 
meeting. Mike Rose will chair the board and Paul Holman will serve as vice chair. Both votes were 
unanimous.  
 Also at the meeting: 
 Linda DeWitt presented the last monthly LASR report. She received a standing ovation for her 
dedicated leadership of the project.  
 The consent agenda passed unanimously. 
 Board policy for naming buildings and facilities was reviewed. It was decided that a proposal for 
naming in recognition of distinction or financial support constituted a first reading. 
 Scott Mueller of Kenneth Kuhns & Co. explained changes in college audit reports to align with 
Government Accounting Standards Board changes. 
 Cynde Leathers gave a presentation on distance learning. Lane now has an interactive classroom 
as well as an array of online courses and telecourses. 
 Board committee assignments were approved: Roger Hall to the Foundation; Dennis Shine to the 
Lane Council of Governments; Jay Bozievich to the Lane Economic Committee; Mike Rose to the Oregon 
Community College Association; and Kathleen Shelley to Centro Latino Americano. 
 Changes to the aviation maintenance program were approved unanimously. AMT now will enroll 
students only once a year, under a cohort structure, to reduce expenses in light of enrollment decline. 
Curriculum will be more student-directed and use a core curriculum common to all advanced technology 
disciplines. The changes make it possible to leave a faculty vacancy unfilled and to exclude the program 
from differential pricing. 
 A benchmark on trends in revenue sources showed a decline in state funding and an increase in 
tuition and fees since 1990 when ballot measure 5 passed. A benchmark on student race/ethnicity showed 
that 12.3 percent of credit students report that they are students of color, compared to 9.4 percent of the 
county population, and 13.4 percent of the state population.  
 Most of the evening focused on board and college governance, including a work session preceding 
regular session. It was debated whether to have a first reading of proposed changes in board policies. 
Majority consensus was to go ahead. “This is a direction, not the plan,” said board chair Mike Rose. 
 The board does not plan to meet in August. The next regularly scheduled meeting is September 
10. 
 Report submitted by Joan Aschim. 
 
MORE SUCCESS STORIES AVAILABLE ONLINE 
 Did you know the Medical Office Assisting program has raised $50,000 in community donations? 
 A hospitality graduate plans to open a B&B in the Marshall Islands? 
 A woman who once considered herself "stupid" earned an AAOT and is going on to university? 
 These are a few of the many success stories on the web at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/success/index.htm . Visit the page, and if you have a success story tip, 
contact Joan Aschim by e-mail or ext. 5591. 



 
IT'S NOT TOO EARLY TO THINK ABOUT FALL TERM PROJECTS 
 We might be able to help you with your projects: Specialized Employment Services, an on-
campus program, is in the unique position of providing a labor force of adults with developmental 
disabilities who perform various duties both on and off campus. We perform tasks such as collating 
material, stuffing envelopes, labeling, sealing, packaging, shredding documents and a variety of labor 
intensive hand work. We do both long-term and/or short-term projects. Currently, we provide mailing 
services to a number of campus departments-programs at very competitive prices. You might take a look at 
whether you are using your time effectively. Your time may be better utilized doing other more pressing 
tasks at-hand. To quote Sharon Edwards with Oregon SBDC Network, "We have used your services and 
have been very pleased. Tom Tennant is very helpful while working on our projects." So, please take a look 
at your workload; give us a call, and perhaps we can streamline some of your work and save you money at 
the same time! Contact either Tom Tennent, site supervisor, at 5103 or Patty Parks, Job Developer, at ext. 
5099 for more information.  
 
REMINDER: STUDENT RETENTION INVENTORY NEEDS YOUR PARTICIPATION 
 Lane's Success and Retention team is doing an inventory of all the efforts that are being made 
across campus to help keep students in school so they can successfully accomplish their academic goals. 
Please help us by sending a brief description of any retention efforts you or your colleagues are making to 
Dan Timberlake in the Counseling Department at timberlaked@lanecc.edu . 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
CLASSIFIED COUNCIL MEETS THURSDAY 
 Classified Council meets Thursday, July 17, from 8:30-10 a.m. in building 16 (Science-Math) 
room 211. Major topics include: diversity/Reading Together/ fall forum, retreat and 2003-04 schedule, and 
governance issues, especially classified "agenda" on regularized and continued communication with 
leadership of the other councils. Carrol Barton, facilitator ext. 5318. 
 
PROMOTE YOUR PROGRAM AT THE FAIR 
 Do you have a program you'd like to show off at the Lane Community College booth at the Lane 
County Fair? If you would like something to be considered for our display (informational brochures, fliers, 
etc.), please submit 50 copies to Karen Dickey by August 1. The Lane booth will be smaller this year to 
reduce costs, so there will not be as much room for display materials as in years past. Please note that 
materials used for the display must be current, accurate, and meet the graphic standards of the college. 
Contact: Karen Dickey, ext. 5688, dickeyk@lanecc.edu . 
 
REMINDER: STREET FAIR WEDNESDAYS 
 This summer, Student Life offers Street Fair Wednesdays through September 10 with food and 
other vendors from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Contact Tina Lymath at ext 5336 for more information.  
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 WOMEN’S CENTER open Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.; 
Tuesdays from 9 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.; and Fridays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Contact: Diane Vincent. 
 
JOBS - [submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Director of Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/1 
* Administrative Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
* Instructional Specialist (.600 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
* Instructional Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/16 
 
ADS - [published as submitted] 



 
HP LASERJET 4L PRINTER for sale. This laser printer works well. Paid $475 and asking $200 which 
includes toner cartridge. Also, two additional brand new toner cartridges (HP92274A) that fit this printer 
valued at $75, will sell for $50 each. Or, printer plus two cartridges for $275. Please contact Adrian x5870.` 
 
FOR BORROWING: Thanks to the generosity of Classified Council, Classified Professional Development 
Team, the library, & the READING TOGETHER Steering Committee, there are multiple copies of 
MONTANA 1948 & PRIVILEGE, POWER AND DIFFERENCE, available for staff/student check out. 
Most are on one week reserve & are renewable... Check current status by searching title section of library 
catalog at http://library.lanecc.edu/ or by calling library circulation at EXT. 5273. Carrol Barton ext 5318.` 
 
AMANA AIR CONDITIONER, fits window space 16 inches high by 24 inches wide, or wider with 
extender. Large room capacity. $95.00.  Call Polly Bowman @4340377/ John del nero Ext. 5286` 
 
FOR RENT/LEASE: 4 BEDROOM 2 bath split level home in South Eugene on a quiet cul de sac. Ten 
minutes from LCC and UO. Pets welcome with deposit. Please contact Sue Woods 687-8164` 
 
FREE TO A DEPARTMENT (COLLEGE PROPERTY): GE small, white, refrigerator with small freezer 
compartment, measures 18-1/2w x 23d x 33h (2 units available) Roxanne Atter` 
 
FOR SALE: AMANA small, white, refrigerator with small freezer compartment, measures 21w x 23d x 
33h. $40. Roxanne Atter` 
 
FOR SALE: SANYO very small, brown, refrigerator with very small freezer compartment, measures 19-
1/2w x 17d x 17h $20. Roxanne Atter` 
 
RUBBER STAMPS for sale. Over 100 different, single images and a few sets. Most used very little and 
some not at all. Single stamps, 50 cents; sets, $3-4. $50 takes the lot. - angela miller, 5593.` 
 
EXTRAORDINARY CAT NEEDS HOME. This cat is unique in personality and has a strong will to 
survive. My landlord will not allow me to have another cat, or I would definitely keep her. Please help 
spare her life. She has an abundance of kitty love to offer and an extraordinary tale of survival. - angela 
miller, 5593 P.S. She has been spayed.` 
 
RIDE SHARE NEEDED: Instuctor needs ride Monday through Thursday just after 3:00 PM to vicinity 
19th and Agate Sts. Willing to contribute gas money. cadburya@lanecc.edu`  
 
WANTED: USED CAR. My daughter is looking for a reliable, 4-door, automatic, priced between $2,000-
$3,000. Looking for Honda Civic or Toyota Corolla/Tercel (or something similar). Please call Rich Freund, 
484-6690.` 
 
FOR SALE- RED METAL toddler bed with mattress, $30. White changing table in good shape. Needs new 
mat $30. Playtex Diaper Genie in great shape. New $25-30, asking $15. Also have lots of blankets, crib 
sheets, and little boy clothes all in excellent shape. $1 per item. Call Dawn Ext 3212.` 
 
HAMSTER PLUS CAGE, FREE. Daughter brought home and doesn't take care of it now. Needs some 
more attention. Call Scott at 463-5214.` 
 
LADIES' MOUNTAIN BIKE FOR SALE...in excellent condition, not much used. 21 speeds. Includes four 
tires for road/off-road options. Green body, silver fenders. Top brand. Selling it only because we're buying 
a road bike. Bought new for $650. A great buy at $175. Phone Demetri Liontos, ESL/DTC, at x-4969, or 
home at 345-0207 for more information and to ride it. ` 
 
QUIET, CLEAN ONE AND TWO BEDROOM furnished apartment. Near town, UO and LCC busline. No 
smoking or pets and no loud music or loud parties. Wonderful for someone who wants a quiet place to live. 



Yard attached. Off street parking. Available immediately. $410-600 per month plus deposits and fees.  
Clarice Bates, retired FHC 345-3126`` 
 
TWO BLACK INK CARTRIDGES for hp inkjet printer. Never used-- purchased the wrong number, and 
do not have receipt. They are number 45--printers they will fit are listed on box, if you need confirmation. I 
will sell you both cartridges for $40.00. Contact Gibby at x3304 or 914-2522.`` 
 
WANTING TO RENT: A cabin at the beach the week of August 11th for two or three nights big enough 
for two people and a dog. Doesn't have to be anything fancy and reasonable rates. If you have such paradise 
I can be reached at 463-5362, Melanie Brown, Curriculum/ Scheduling office.`` 
 
1996 HONDA ODYSSEY LX, 7 passenger van, loaded, 107,000 miles, excellent condition, automatic, 
$8250, Call Ann at 744-7337 (submitted by Stan Swank, Science)`` 
 
1996 FORD F150 SUPERCAB PICKUP, automatic, 5.0 V-8, canopy, tow package, loaded, 82,000 miles, 
great condition, $7900, Stan Swank @5051.`` 
 
ADORABLE KITTENS NEED HOMES. We rescued 3 abandoned kittens about 5-6 weeks old. The male 
is orange and the most independent. The white with charcoal gray patches is a frisky girl who wants your 
attention and tells you about it. The tortoise-shell girl is the smallest and quietly seeks your attention. If you 
are interested in adopting a kitty call 747-2259 (Jan or Randy). Jan Kleminsky, Computer Services. 
kleminskyj@lanecc.edu `` 
 
CONDO FOR SALE: Live by the river and Skinner Butte. Partial view of river. Walk/bike to town and the 
new courthouse. Enjoy the wildlife and the ultimate Eugene lifestyle! Four story, all brick, High Street Row 
House Condo. Approx. 1200 sq. ft., 2 bedroom, 1 1/2 bath with Jacuzzi tub. New kitchen. All updated t/o. 
$182,500 Jeanine (H) 541-485-3671 Cell 541-915-9698`` 
 
'99 JEEP WRANGLER SPORT, .6 Liter, auto, A/C, cassette, tow package, Tropical Blue color. 61,000 
miles. Below Blue Book at 12,777.00. Call Lottie at 744-2987.``` 
 
FREE TRAMPOLINE. There is a tear in the canvas so the canvas needs to be replaced, or . . . do you have 
some use for the metal frame? If interested, please call Marge at ext. 5137, or at home, 343-8241.``` 
 
WANTED: USED, inexpensive laptop; must have a CD drive, a floppy drive and a modem -- it's primarily 
for internet access and typewriting while traveling. Lloyd Rain. 5572.``` 
 
FRESH MARIONBERRIES, BOYSENBERRIES, AND BLUEBERRIES: Don't miss out on the most 
delicious treat of the year. Call me to order your berries for pick-up, or for picking dates and times. 
Christine Krygier, X5106 or 689-8254.``` 
 
SHORT-TERM RENTAL for visiting professor or?? Nice 3 bedroom, 1-1/2 bath home in Thurston, 2-car 
attached garage, large backyard and deck, fireplace, fully fenced, RV parking. Georgia Nissen, 942-
2597.``` 
 
FOR SALE: TWIN SIZE CAPTAINS bed, four drawers and a storage cupboard form the base of this oak 
bed. Excellent Condition, paid $400.00, Sell $150.00/offer Mattress not included. Call Jean at X5676 or 
744-5994.``` 
 
WANTED: EXPERIENCED PHLEBOTOMIST with a minimum of 5 years experience in a clinical setting 
with current skills and knowledge of the art of blood collection for diagnostic purposes to assist primary 
phlebotomy instructor working one-on-one teach students phlebotomy techniques. Current experience as a 
phlebotomy trainer in a clinical setting and current PbT certification preferred. 18 hours total at $30 per 
hour. Dates needed Aug 12,13,14, 19, 20, 21, 26, 27, 28, Sep 2, 3, 4 10:30 am-Noon. Contact Chris 
Roberts, Continuing Education, 463-5910.``` 
 



DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only 
summer term. See www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm for more information. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, 
daily@lanecc.edu . 7/15/03 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 29, 2003 
 
 
NEWS 
 
KLCC NEWS WINS NATIONAL RECOGNITION 
 KLCC news is featured in a front-page story in the July 14 issue of Current, the national 
trade publication for public broadcasting. The newsroom is recognized as a nurturing 
environment for volunteers, many of whom have gone on to national fame, including Dateline 
NBC correspondent John Hockenberry. He calls KLCC "a dream radio station" and others say it 
is a "rare workplace...where would-be reporters can find their voice." Employees Don Hein and 
Tripp Sommer are credited with a willingness to take a chance on people, encourage them, and 
challenge them to meet high standards.  
 In related news, the Public Radio News Directors Inc. (PRNDI) awarded first-place to 
KLCC's Northwest Passage in the News/Public Affairs Program for Division C, Small News 
Staff, at its annual meeting held in Montreal on July 19. Judges' comments: "The program is well-
written, comprehensive, a model for regional public affairs programming. It is serious where need 
be, breezy where appropriate." The Northwest Passage is hosted by News Director Tripp 
Sommer. The news department has a full-time news director, four part-time producer/hosts, and 
12 volunteer reporters. KLCC has won major awards from PRNDI for the past 14 years and also 
has won awards from the Oregon Associated Press Broadcast Association. The newsroom can be 
reached at 463-6022. Contact: Gayle Chisholm. 
 
DIESEL TECH STUDENT WINS THIRD IN NATIONAL COMPETITION 
 "It's the best we've ever done," says diesel technology instructor Steve Webb. "Ryan is a 
natural." 
 He's talking about Ryan Sederlin of Leaburg, a second-year diesel technology student at 
Lane. Last month, Sederlin and Webb traveled to Kansas City, Missouri, for the SkillsUSA-
VICA national vocational skills competition sponsored by the Vocational Industrial Clubs of 
America. Sederlin placed third among 47 competitors in the post-secondary division. 
He qualified for national competition in April when he won first place in the state competition. 
Two years earlier, he won first in state in the high-school division while a student at Thurston 
High. 
 A Lane student has won first place in the state VICA competition for the last four years, 
and 8th, 12th, and 3rd, respectively, in national competition for the last three years. Webb 
attributes the success rate to student talent and dedication. Sederlin, for example, worked on 
lawnmowers and other engines since childhood and has worked for a logging company since he 
was 15. "It's what I love to do," he says. 
 Sederlin has received job offers from the Caterpillar national office and local businesses.  
 VICA is a national organization for trade, industrial, technical, and health occupations 
students in public high schools, two-year colleges, and vocational schools. The organization 
enjoys strong industry support. "Corporate Caterpillar looks favorably on diesel programs across 
the country that are involved with SkillsUSA-VICA," says Webb. "In fact, it is a determining 
factor for the financial support that we have been so fortunate to receive for several years now." 
 Numerous local companies donate cash and equipment to Lane, and many serve on the 
program's advisory committee. In return, Lane provides a reliable source of highly-trained job 
candidates, and students have good employment opportunities upon graduation. 
 For more information, call 463-5380. 
 
TWO STUDENTS WIN $1,000 COCA-COLA SCHOLARSHIPS 



  Lane students Jo Anna Hiddleston of Springfield and Julie Mathey of Eugene have each 
been awarded a $1,000 scholarship from the Coca-Cola Scholars Foundation. Hiddleston is 
studying for a counseling degree. Mathey is studying engineering. Coca-Cola awarded 350 
scholarships out of an applicant pool of 858 students nationwide. Contact: Jackie Bryson. 
 
SELF-STUDY: LANE'S 2004 ACCREDITATION 
 Continuing our conversation: what it means to be learning-centered at Lane. At our 
Spring Conference, we held a collegewide conversation about what it means to become more 
learning centered at Lane. As part of that conversation, we asked for participants to answer this 
question: How does your work improve and expand student learning? Since learning is one of our 
core values, understanding how we think about this principle as a college is important in 
preparing for our accreditation in October 2004. 
 "I teach beginning level readers and writers in English. They may be from other countries 
(right now Tibet, Lesser Antilles, Mexico, Central America) or learning challenged people form 
the U.S. As their competence with written language skills improves, so does their self esteem and 
their power to positively impact the world around them." -- Karen Irmscher, Adult, Basic and 
Secondary Education 
 Thank you, Karen, for your work in enhancing student learning. The office of Instruction 
and Student Services will deliver a coupon for you to purchase a gourmet coffee drink or a 
regular coffee/tea and muffin at the espresso bar in the cafeteria. 
 Every Tuesday in The Daily, we randomly select one person's submission as an example 
of how her/his work improves or expands student learning. If you would like to submit an 
example, please send an e-mail to SelfStudyAccrediation@lanecc.edu . 
 
COMING SOON FROM COMPUTER SERVICES -- ANTI-SPAM SOLUTION 
 You may have noticed this past year brought with it an increase in junk e-mail. A year 
ago, surveys showed that the average user spends approximately one hour per day managing their 
e-mail. The ever increasing volume of junk mail now requires that users spend even more time 
managing their email. 
 Industry statistics show that 80 percent of all e-mail is spam. This affects network traffic, 
management of resources, database size, increased hardware requirements, staff production, not 
to mention the annoyance factor  
 Computer Services will begin to implement an anti-spam solution over the summer and 
will attempt to filter out as much bulk e-mail as possible, using existing hardware and software 
and adding additional anti-spam services. The anti-spam software is available at no cost to the 
college at this time. 
 We will be relying on the software vendor to maintain and provide us with the most up-
to-date filtering rules, same as with our anti-virus software. However, due to the nature of the 
filtering rules, there is a possibility that legitimate email will be filtered out. This is common 
across any anti-spam software implementation. 
 We will begin testing the anti-spam solution August 1. The testing phase will last 
approximately two months. During this period any input you have will be appreciated. Please 
contact Ardene Toney at 464-3359 if you suspect that legitimate e-mail is being filtered. 
 
EVENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
ENERGY INSTITUTE HOSTS SPEAKER PAUL HAWKEN 
 Paul Hawken will speak Wednesday, July 30, from 7-9 p.m. in the ERB Memorial 
Student Union Ballroom at the University of Oregon, on "Extreme Weather, Corrupt Politics: 
Finding a Future." 



 "In this time of growing climatic and political instability, the term 'sustainability' needs to 
be truly understood and not given the lip service of the past few years," says Hawken. "Our 
security and survival depend on an array of critical choices that will require clear decisions in the 
near future. These choices cannot be made in the absence of biological knowledge or political 
integrity." 
 Find out what the options are by attending this free presentation hosted by the Northwest 
Energy Education Institute as part of the Energy Management Certification Program Speaker 
Series. Submitted by Roger Ebbage.  
 
AVIATION CAMP OFFERS FLIGHT INSTRUCTION AND MORE 
 Lane is offering an aviation careers summer camp for students of high school age or older 
from Monday, August 18, through Friday, August 29, 8 a.m.-noon each day, at the college's 
Flight Technology center at Eugene Airport. Students should register by August 8. 
 The camp includes 10 hours of dual flight instruction with a college staff instructor. This 
will count toward a pilot's license and recorded flight time in the student's personal log book. 
Pilot ground school through the solo stage also will be offered, along with a review of careers in 
the major air transportation industry professions, career planning, a tour of Eugene's air and space 
museum, and interaction with professional air traffic controllers. All course materials are 
provided. Students will earn two hours of college credit and all participants will be covered by 
college insurance as registered students at LCC. The fee is $1,200. For a registration packet, call 
463-4195. 
 
PACKETS AND CLASS MATERIALS DUE AT PRINT SHOP 
 The deadline for submitting fall term instructional packets to Printing/Graphics is August 
6. Handouts needed for the first day of fall term classes should be submitted by September 22. 
Observing these deadlines assures timely production of your materials by the print shop and 
processing by the Bookstore. Questions? Contact Vicki Miller, ext. 5373. 
 
DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 A full list of summer department hours submitted to The Daily is available at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/sumrhrs.htm . New this week: 
 CULINARY AND HOSPITALITY closed during August; reopens September 2. For 
assistance during closure, contact the Center for Meeting and Learning, building 19, room 202, 
ext. 3500, or Betty Svarverud at ext. 5378. 
 TRIO office closed Thursday, August 21, Friday, August 22, and Friday, August 29. 
Variable summer hours during July/August with a specific schedule on the door.  
 
JOBS - [submitted by Human Resources] 
 
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT: 
* Receptionist (Testing/Assessment Specialist)/Counseling, closing 7/30 
* Career and Employment Services Advisor/Counseling, closing 7/30 
* Multicultural Services Specialist/Lane Family Connections, closing 8/4 
* Administrative Coordinator/Social Science, closing 8/4 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Director of Conference and Culinary Services, closing 8/1 
* Aviation Academy Director, closing date extended to 8/4 
* Technical Director/Designer/Music, Dance and Theatre Arts, closing 8/11 
* Foodservice Department Coordinator, closing 8/11 



* Executive Chef (position re-posted), closing date 8/22 
 
ADS - [published as submitted] 
 
FOR RENT/LEASE: 4 BEDROOM 2 bath split level home in South Eugene on a quiet cul de 
sac. Ten minutes from LCC and UO. Pets welcome with deposit. Please contact Sue Woods 687-
8164` 
 
MOVING GARAGE SALE! Chevy truck ($750); 8' oak dining table ($150); Kenmore washer & 
dryer ($150 for both); large desk with return ($100); queen futon couch ($75), and LOTS more 
household goods, books, toys, clothes, etc. Sat & Sun, 8/2 & 8/3, 9am - 4pm. 6863 Ivy St., 
Thurston (Springfield), off Main St. View pictures of items at: www.macexpert.com/moving/ 
Karen Alman, Media Arts, x3260, almank@lanecc.edu. 736-0502 (home)` 
 
1982 BLUE WATER 17' open bow boat. 3.8L V6 135 Hp OMC I/O with trailer. Ski/fish, carries 
six people, ski deck, new battery, full instrumentation, Bimi top and bow cover plus entire boat 
cover. Two props: 15" x 17" (power) and 14.25" x 21" (speed). Registered through December 
2004. See photo at www.ForsComputers.com/boat.jpg $3,990. (Home) 942-1883 or 
forsd@lanecc.edu Dave Fors x4219.` 
 
FOR SALE: CHILDREN'S ITEMS. Toys: KNEX, Discovery Toys Marbleworks, assorted 
puzzles, arts & craft supplies, dress-ups. entire collection for $25.00. contact Gail Baker 344-
8377.` 
 
PORTABLE CRIB Help I need a portable crib before this weekend. My 5 month old 
granddaughter will visit. Please call Marje Takei counseling retired 485 4768 if you have 
something that would be easy to fold/set up and be safe for a 17 pound baby. Thank you.` 
 
1992 SILVER SUBARU LEGACY, 5 speed, cruise control, A/C, 143K miles, one owner. 
Bumper to bumper inspection done. $3,300 will entertain offers. April FHC 461-3640 Please 
leave message.` 
 
RENTALS: I have 4 rentals in Springfield, 2, 3, and 4 bedrooms. If interested please call Jennifer 
at 541-579-4455. Submitted by Tina Reyes ECLC Coordinator 463-4900.` 
 
1989 GRAND AM, 900 OBO. Very clean, straight body, air conditioning, power windows and 
steering, am/fm radio, fuel injected, call Shane at 541-517-8317. Submitted by Tina Reyes ECLC 
Coordinator 463-4900.` 
 
I AM LOOKING FOR TWO 2002-03 catalog's in good condition for reference books in the 
Records office. Thank you. Cherrill Hemminger x5894`` 
 
KLCC MORNING EDITION HOST JENNY NEWTSON is going back to school in the fall at 
Lewis and Clark College. After 15 years of informing and entertaining us every weekday 
morning, she will host her final program on Wednesday, August 20th. Staff and friends of KLCC 
are throwing a Farewell Jenny party that evening in the upstairs ballroom of the Vets Club from 5 
to 7 pm. Everyone who knows Jenny, on-air or up-close, is welcome to come say bon voyage. 
Contributions to help defray the cost of the hall and the event can be made in cash to Sallie in the 
KLCC office on the second floor of Building 17 (Forum) or by check to the LCC Foundation. 
Don Hein 6003.`` 
 



FOR SALE: BOOK/TAPES ON PERSONAL POWER AND STRESS MANAGEMENT. Dr. 
Linda L. Moore, psychologist from Kansas City, MO, was a presenter at the Oregon Institute for 
Leadership Development last month. Her presentation on personal power was very well received. 
She has kindly allowed the LCC Chapter of AAWCC to sell her book, "Release from 
Powerlessness: A Guide for Taking Charge of Your Life" and her two-audio cassette set on 
"Your Personal Stress Analysis" and "Stress Management Techniques and Exercises for 
Relaxing, Centering, Meditating." Her book and audio tapes are $15 each. Please contact Miriam 
Jordan, AAWCC past president, at ext. 5315 or email, if you are interested in purchasing these 
inspiring materials.`` 
 
'85 CHEVY BLAZER S Series, 5 Speed, 2 WD, 2D, 6 Cyl, Tinted glass, tilt, AC, AM/FM 
Cassette, New 60 month Les Schwab battery, comes with a set of studded tires, will also put 
brand new Schwab tires on it with purchase. Runs great, very reliable, gets 21 mpg avg. Starter 
was recently checked out and is also fine. Has 85 K on a factory engine. Needs a little cosmetic 
TLC, but runs great. Great student car, or great mileage to and from work. Pamela Soine, 
Workforce Development Dept. 463-5892 days or 767-9736 eves. $1,200 with new tires.`` 
 
ITEMS FOR SALE: * 1979 Oldsmobile Cutlass Salon, gold, 4 door, V8, needs work. Asking 
only $200.00 or best offer. Will make a deal for whoever is interested. * 100 Gallon Plexi 
Aquarium, with supplies including 2 undergravel pumps, heater, air pump, 5 gallon bucket of 
pebble-type rocks. Great for reptiles, or fish. Asking $125.00. Dina Jeffrey, Social Science.`` 
 
FOR RENT/LEASE: 4 BEDROOM 2 bath split level home in South Eugene on a quiet cul de 
sac. Ten minutes from LCC and UO. Pets welcome with deposit. Please contact Sue Woods 687-
8164`` 
 
KOHLER LANCASTER double basin kitchen sink with one large basin and one smaller basin in 
white with four holes. Very good condition $75 (brand new $374) 
http://www.us.kohler.com/onlinecatalog/detail.jsp?frm=2&module=Kitchen+Sinks&item=31290
2&prod_num=5924-4. Price Pfister Contempra Kitchen faucet in black with soap dispenser brand 
new in the box (uses three holes) 
http://www.pricepfister.com/website/asp/pf_pdp_searchresults.asp?search=catalog. Valued at 
$399 will sell for $299. Adrian in Counseling x5870.`` 
 
FOR SALE: TWO ADJACENT mountain lots with creek.1 1/4 ac. each @$24,900 or both for 
$47,000. Located about 20 miles past Willamette Pass, two miles to south of Hwy. 58 near 
Mowich. Buck Arbuckle, EFL&SP, 484-1743.`` 
 
DUPLEX FOR RENT-- In quiet, pleasant River Road cul de sac. Two bedrooms, fireplace, 
carpeted throughout, airy kitchen, large fenced yard, garage with opener. Drive by 1129 Maclay 
Ave. off Horn Lane in River Road area--to view the outside. Rent: $675 plus security deposit; 
lease possible. For more information and to view inside, please phone Demetri Liontos at x-4969 
(ESL/DTC), or home at 345-0207.`` 
 
FOR SALE: MISCELLANEOUS CAMPING GEAR - 2 tents, dining canopy, propane stove, 
raft, 4 folding stools and more. $100. Call Dennis at 343-9415. (Susan Iverson).`` 
 
FOR RENT/LEASE: 4 BEDROOM 2 bath split level home in South Eugene on a quiet cul de 
sac. Ten minutes from LCC and UO. Pets welcome with deposit. Please contact Sue Woods 687-
8164`` 
 



RIDE SHARE NEEDED to Keizer (North of Salem): I need to be in Keizer around 1 pm on Sat. 
Aug. 9th. Anybody happened to go that direction on the same day? I can arrive there earlier than 
1pm. I am willing to contribute gas $. Please contact me at weitzels@lanecc.edu Sanae Weitzel, 
Workshop/Class Coordinator (541)463-4624, Business Development Center & Contract 
Training.`` 
 
GIRL'S 20-INCH HUFFY bike, 6-speed, good condition, $25. Mary Parthemer, 463-3133, 344-
7529, parthemerm@lanecc.edu `` 
 
For sale: Office furniture/decor: Antique child's school desk (1 drawer with pull out breadboard), 
$50. Antique wooden tablet armchair--painted white, $35. Old wooden IN/OUT board, $20. 
Thailand parasol, $7, Free: folded Origami paper cranes (approximately 250) colorful and strung. 
See at my office in Academic Learning Skills. Ext. 5441 or home 746-1749. Pat John.`` 
 
DEADLINE FOR DAILY SUBMISSIONS is noon on Monday. The Daily publishes Tuesdays 
only summer term. Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu . 7/29/03 
 



THE DAILY     Thursday, July 31, 2003 
Special Edition 
 
IN MEMORY 
 English instructor Richard A. Filloy died suddenly of cardiac arrest on July 27. Rick had 
taught English composition, literature, and speech communication courses at Lane since 1989, 
and he was currently teaching two sections of WR 121 to Lane summer students. He was a vital 
and passionate educator whose teaching challenged students to think critically, speak out, and live 
fully. Rick will be deeply missed by colleagues in the English, Foreign Language, and Speech 
Division and by countless students whose lives he has touched over the years. 
 A memorial gathering for friends and family will be held at 6 p.m. Saturday, August 2, at 
the Celeste Campbell Senior Center, 155 High Street in Eugene.  
 Contact: Susan Swan. 
 
--------------- 
THE DAILY normally publishes Tuesdays only summer term. Deadline is noon on Monday. 
Contact: Joan Aschim, ext. 5591, daily@lanecc.edu . 7/31/03 
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